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About the cover: Truckee Springs past, present and future seen with the Ice Palace (Photo courtesy Truckee Donner Historical Society),  
Truckee Donner Land Trust staff taking down the no trespassing sign, and the beautiful open space that will be forever protected.

FROM OUR PRESIDENT

The staff, board, and I would like to thank our outgoing 

president, Jeff Brown. Jeff has done an amazing job as president 

in an unprecedented year, not to mention all of his hard work  

as president and as a board member for the last 10 years.  

Thank you, Jeff!

As I begin my stint as President of the Truckee Donner Land 

Trust, I could not be prouder of our organization, its staff, board, 

and donors. Together, we have accomplished so much over the 

years and I look forward to continuing the legacy.  

It appears we are starting to see the light at the end of 

the Covid-19 tunnel, and we are excited to return to more 

normal times.  One of our beloved programs — the Docent 

Hike Program — is back this year after a hiatus in 2020, and 

we are thrilled to provide you with guided educational and 

recreational opportunities on our properties.  

With the closing of Truckee Springs deal, access to the 

Truckee River from downtown Truckee has never been 

easier.  We are eager to open up this property to the public 

and add to Truckee’s already awesome downtown character. 

We could not have done this without all of your help and support, 

and we are so very appreciative! 

Our small and mighty staff continues to work hard on the 

organization’s goals including diversity, equity and inclusion goals, 

which came to the forefront this past year. I am grateful to be part of 

an organization where it was already part of the culture to include 

these types of goals before it became a national issue. Our staff has 

relationships with the Washoe Tribe, consulting with them often on 

various matters, and has been working with organizations to get 

kids from various backgrounds out on the trails.  This year our Board 

implemented a four-year need-based scholarship program for one 

local graduating high school student. These are just a few examples 

of what our organization has accomplished, and we are continually  

 

working on ways to improve diversity, equity, and inclusion 

within our organization. 

With a lighter-than-average snow fall this year, many of the trails on 

our properties are already available for recreating. As much as I love 

to ski, I always look forward to summer in the Sierra. Hope to see you 

out there!

Onward, 

 

 

Aparna Reddy 

Board President

Greetings from  
the Truckee Donner 
Land Trust
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With a BIG Impact
THE WORK OF THE LAND TRUST

THE LITTLE PROJECTS

That goal of connectivity means small projects can add up 

to big wins, and the Land Trust has more than a dozen small-

acreage projects (less than 100 acres) on our radar right now. 

These parcels hardly make a noticeable dent in filling in the Sierra 

Nevada Checkerboard, but are vitally important, nonetheless. 

Years ago, the Land Trust bought a five-acre and a three-acre 

parcel on Schallenberger Ridge. These private inholdings within 

Donner Memorial State Park were problematic for land managers, 

creating disparity in policy and confusion for users — with the 

private property owners able to snowmobile across State Park 

lands to access their property when nobody else was allowed to 

do the same. Eventually, the Land Trust tripled the size of Donner 

Memorial State Park with acquisitions big and small.

More recently, the Land Trust acquired Truckee Springs — a 

small property right in downtown along the Truckee River. But 

those 26 acres open up hundreds more to the public by bringing 

down the “no trespassing sign,” creates river access, and maintains 

connections between upland habitat and the river below. Truckee 

Springs also serves the unique role of an urban greenspace. While 

Truckee prides itself on being a small town, there is no doubt an 

urban greenspace will offer the same, well-known benefits of 

urban parks: equitable access to recreation and nature, promote 

alternative transportation, and improve public health (no kidding, 

parks are estimated to save $1,500 per person in health care costs).

Some projects simply keep our region’s mountain character by 

protecting viewsheds. Hippie Hill, now known as Sierra College, 

was once considered for 500 condos that would have changed 

Truckee’s character, and not for the better. The Land Trust 

partnered with the college and maintained a long-established 

greenbelt. The same is true of an inconspicuous 1,200-square-foot 

dwelling on Old Highway 40 the Land Trust recently purchased to 

place a conservation easement on to ensure a future buyer won’t 

tear it down and build something that would forever mar the skyline 

of Donner Summit and views from Donner Lake.

S C H A L L E N B E R G E R  R I D G E

T R U C K E E  S P R I N G S

S I E R R A  C O L L E G E

A driving force in the Truckee Donner Land 
Trust’s conservation efforts is “landscape scale 
conservation.” That means that rather than 
protecting land scattered here and there, our 
priority is to conserve large, interconnected 
landscapes that allow for contiguous, consistent 
land management, and for wildlife to roam freely. 
In conservation, big acres matter — but so too 
does connectivity.
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Sculpted by the Truckee River and a catastrophic glacial dam 

break at Lake Tahoe long ago, the 26-acre Truckee Springs 

property has been home to the Washoe Tribe for centuries. 

Later it would be used for the short-lived Truckee’s Ice Palace, an 

early effort to draw tourists to Truckee. After decades of industrial 

uses, the property was eyed for a variety of proposed developments. 

Now, thanks to far-reaching community support, Truckee Springs 

is now open to the public. The property is permanently protected and 

will offer new trails right in downtown for river access, hiking, running 

and biking. Truckee Springs will be a hub linking our entire region 

together via trails, changing the face of our community. 

“This is nothing short of a total game-changer for Truckee,” said 

John Svahn, co-executive director for the Land Trust. “In five years 

people will have a hard time imagining a time when they weren’t 

able to picnic on a boulder along the river or take off on an all-day 

adventure right from downtown.”

The Land Trust will begin working this summer on trails, creating a 

loop to explore the newly opened land with spurs offering river access 

–something previously not available in downtown Truckee.

“Unbelievable as it sounds, you couldn’t buy a sandwich in 

downtown and sit and enjoy it along the banks of our town’s river. Now 

you can.” Svahn said. “Visitors can now experience both Truckee’s 

historic downtown and it’s wild side all without getting in a car.”

Starting in 2022, the Land Trust will work with the Town of Truckee 

on extending the Truckee River Legacy Trail through the property — 

now reaching from Glenshire to Truckee River Regional Park — as it 

eventually makes its way to Donner Lake. The Town and Land Trust 

are also slated to begin construction on a pedestrian bridge spanning 

the Truckee River between downtown and Truckee Springs, offering 

more opportunities to get out of the car and explore on foot or by 

Truckee Springs
 PROTECTED AND OPEN!

Aerial view of Truckee Springs and the Truckee River. Photo by Lori Carpenter

AQUISITION

A F T E R  M O R E 
T H A N  H A L F  A 
C E N T U R Y  S E T 
B E H I N D  A  “ N O 
T R E S P A S S I N G ” 
S I G N ,  T R U C K E E 
S P R I N G S 
I S  N O W 

OPEN 
TO  TH E 

PUBLIC
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bicycle. Future connections will link up the hill to Sawtooth Trail, 

where you’ll be able to continue on to Big Chief Trail, the Tahoe 

Rim Trail and beyond.

The property falls squarely within the Land Trust’s conservation 

priorities — creating contiguous open space with the previously 

inaccessible California Department of Fish and Wildlife upstream 

and protecting wildlife corridors between the river and thousands 

of acres of upland habitat. Preventing extensive development 

on the property will help protect the Truckee River and its water 

quality.

Hundreds of you — from stalwart Truckee Donner Land Trust 

supporters to local children who stuffed a handful of wrinkled bills 

earned through chores into an envelope — helped raise the $10.3 

million needed to buy the property, build the trails and bridge and 

care for the land into the future. Major funders include the California 

Wildlife Conservation Board, California Natural Resources Agency, 

Town of Truckee, Truckee Tahoe Airport, Tahoe Truckee Community 

Foundation, Vail Resorts Epic Promise, the Manitou Fund, Our 

Truckee River Legacy Foundation and the Martis Camp Foundation. 

Special thanks to major donors Ralph Eschenbach and Carol Provan 

— who provided a million-dollar matching gift to private donations.

Historic Ice 
Palace on 
Truckee 
Springs. 
Photo 
courtesy of 
the Truckee 
Donner 
Historical 
Society

Truckee Donner Land Trust Board Member Levi Leipheimer exploring Truckee Springs with historic downtown in the background.
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Visiting Truckee 
Springs Today
While the Truckee Springs 

property is protected and open to 

the public today, we ask visitors to 

be considerate of the neighbors 

on South River Street until we 

are able to construct a small 

parking area — and eventually the 

pedestrian bridge — which will give 

better access to the land. Please 

don’t park in the neighborhood 

– it’s a short walk or bike ride 

from downtown. While no trails 

are yet built, a dirt road offers an 

opportunity to explore.

(right) Three seasons of Truckee Springs.  
Photos by Bill Stevenson

(below center) Truckee Springs —The Wild 
Side of Downtown poster. Design by  Michael 
Schwab

(bottom right)  A family enjoying Truckee 
Springs. Photo by Helen Pelster
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Visiting 
Truckee 
Springs in  
the Future
Once the pedestrian bridge 

is complete, the best way 

to access Truckee Springs 

will be from West River 

Street, where the Town 

of Truckee also plans a 

small riverfront park. The 

Truckee River Legacy Trail 

will make it safe and easy 

to access Truckee Springs 

from most neighborhoods — 

from Glenshire to Donner 

Lake — and connected trails 

through the Martis Valley 

and on the other side of 

downtown will offer options 

from Tahoe Donner, Prosser 

and Northstar. Paved paths 

are planned along Highways 

267 and 89, eventually 

creating a Truckee-Tahoe 

triangle. Dirt trails will 

link up to Sawtooth Ridge, 

and on the other side of 

89, Jackass Ridge, the 

Donner Lake Rim Trail and 

more. Anglers, paddlers 

and swimmers will have 

opportunities to access 

the river. Picnic areas and 

benches will also offer 

places to enjoy Truckee 

Springs.

Existing Dirt Trails

Planned Dirt Trails

Existing Paved Trails

Planned Paved Trails

(middle right) Truckee bike map. 
Illustrated by Nancy Holliday

(bottom right) The Truckee River 
Legacy Trail (seen here east of Truckee 
Springs) will continue through  
Truckee Springs toward Donner Lake.
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After a two-hour tour culminating in an exhilarating ski 

dropping more than 1,000 feet to Frog Lake, you kick off 

your ski boots in a cozy hut overlooking the water — big 

west-facing windows framing your ski tracks.

You settle in to your private hut, then saunter over to the 

Eschenbach Stone House — hand-hewn from local granite in the 

1930s — and trade ski stories with your fellow backcountry travelers 

while planning tomorrow’s adventure while scoping lines in the 

maproom, finally settling in to cook dinner.

Or maybe you’d prefer visiting in the summer months, hiking the 

Red Dot Trail down from the shoulder of Castle Peak — pausing on 

the shore of Frog Lake for a refreshing dip before sitting out on the 

back deck of the Stone House before sinking into a comfy bed in 

your hut beneath the Sierra stars.

Truckee Donner Land Trust is thrilled to offer these opportunities 

with your new Frog Lake Backcountry Huts starting in December 

2021 — a new and exciting venture for a conservation organization.

Working with SageModern, Dan Goddard Construction and 

Alpenglow Engineering, last summer the Land Trust began installing 

three new huts and renovating the century-old stone house with the 

goal of offering a new backcountry experience akin to that found in 

the Alps or Patagonia while preserving the natural splendor of Frog 

Lake and its surrounding peaks and ridges.

In fact, inspiration for the huts comes from a staff member’s time 

in refugios in Patagonia.

“Besides escaping what was often brutal weather, what I 

remember most of my time in the refugios was the wonderful people 

you met and shared meals with,” said Perry Norris, co-executive 

Looking down on Frog Lake at sunrise and a snowboarder descending toward Frog Lake. Photos by Jim Zellers

Frog Lake Huts 
Opening Soon!

NEW ADVENTURE
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director of the Land Trust.

The huts will have hot and cold running water, 

lighting, stoves for heat and flush toilets. The 

Eschenbach Stone house will have a well-

stocked kitchen for guests to use.

Three new huts — the Ted R's Hut, the Albert 

M. Rockwood Hut and the Morgan Family 

Foundation Hut — will provide overnight 

accommodationsfor groups big and small, set 

in a stand of red fir overlooking Frog Lake with 

the 1,200-foot granite Frog Lake Cliff above. 

The Eschenbach Stone House will serve as 

a comfortable gathering spot with a warm 

fireplace.

And for those who don’t want to cook or 

want to save a little weight in their packs on 

their way to Frog Lake, the Land Trust plans 

on selling pizza and beer (be on the lookout 

for Frog Lake Ale from FiftyFifty Brewery). The 

pizzas, made by a local chef, will be frozen and 

ready to go after 20 minutes in our hot oven.

“All you need to pack is a sleeping bag, your 

skiing or hiking equipment, some food and a 

toothbrush,” said John Svahn, co-executive 

director of the Land Trust.

The sleeping huts (The Albert Rockwood 

Hut a duplex for two groups of two to four 

people each, the Ted R's Hut accommodating 

 
What’s in  
a Name?
You’ll notice the huts’ names 

— Eschenbach Stone House, 

Ted R's Hut, Albert M. 

Rockwood Hut and Morgan 

Family Foundation Hut. Each 

recognizes a stalwart supporter 

of the Campaign to Conserve 

Frog Lake, Red Mountain 

and Carpenter Ridge. Ralph 

Eschenbach is a longtime 

outdoorsman who played a 

critical role in GPS technology 

we all use in the backcountry. 

Ted Rheingold was an avid 

skier, cyclist and hiker, who’s 

motto was “enjoy every day,” 

and is commemorated here by 

his friends Chris and Crystal 

Sacca. Albert M. Rockwood is 

Liebe Patterson’s father; Liebe 

is a philanthropist and strong 

advocate for conservation. Jim 

and Becky Morgan founded the 

Northern Sierra Partnership, 

and with their children, support 

numerous Sierra and Bay area 

causes.

Frog Lake receives more than 480 inches of snow annually.

A rendering of the planned renovations to the Eschenbach Stone House by SageModern.
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One of the tenets of the Land Trust’s success has been what we 

call niche and focus. We know what we do and we try and do it 

well; we acquire land, restore it and plan and manage for the 

public’s enjoyment of it.

An entrepreneurial, costly and risky venture into the 

hospitality business may seem out of character for a small 

grass-roots conservation organization–the planning and 

work has been complicated, time-consuming, costly and at 

times frustrating. And that’s not to mention managing on-

going operations, reservations, the countless cords of woods 

that needs to be cut and stacked, and the never-ending snow 

shoveling. 

But Truckee Donner Land Trust is not your average land 

trust. We are not risk averse. Cool ideas morph into visions. We 

lease a Nordic ski area, own a campground, helped preserve a 

community golf course, are building a pedestrian bridge across 

the Truckee River 

to downtown, put 

a new foundation 

under the oldest 

timbered building 

in Northern 

California at 

Webber Lake, and 

tore out a deadbeat dam at the headwaters of the South Yuba 

River.

When your mission is Protect and Enjoy, it covers a lot 

of ground.At the end of the day, our Board Member Jim 

Wintenberger said it best, “Huts are about opening world 

class landscapes to people, educating them on proper use and 

stewardship, and provide an experience at a fair enough price 

to earn lifelong advocates for our cause and others like ours.”

Why is a Land Trust in the Hut Business?

The new Frog Lake Backcountry Ski Huts.

bigger groups of up to eight, and the 

Morgan Hut another duplex with two beds 

each) were designed with inspiration from 

both the Sierra and Europe. Practicality 

in the remote setting at 7,600 feet took 

precedent, designed for significant snow 

load with the windows and entrances 

facing the lake downslope in a way that will 

minimize shoveling during big storms. 

“The roofs are constructed of a new 

material called cross-laminated timber, 

think of it as a huge butcher block of solid 

wood,” Said Paul Warner of SageModern. 

“This material gives us incredible structural 

properties and fire resistance, and it’s 

beautiful!”

The dark earth tones of the huts will blend 

in with the Red Fir stand surrounding them, 

minimizing their visual impact on the natural 

experience.

“While we think the huts are beautiful, 

the natural environment is far more 

spectacular,” Warner said.

The Land Trust will start accepting 

reservations for the huts this summer — and 

we expect demand to be very high — so 

stay tuned for the announcement and book 

early. We look forward to sharing this truly 

magical experience with you! Frog Lake provides numerous aspects of incredible skiing.
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Activities to Get Out on 
Land Trust Lands

HIKE WITH US

DOCENT HIKES 
ARE BACK!
After a year hiatus due to the 

pandemic, Truckee Donner 

Land Trust is thrilled to bring 

back our free docent-led hikes 

on Land Trust lands and trails. 

Numbers will be limited this 

year in compliance with health 

guidance — but a variety of 

weekend and mid-week hikes 

on a wide range of Land Trust 

properties are available to 

either experience a new place 

you’ve never been, or to learn 

more about a favorite wild spot.
Learn more and sign up 
attruckeedonnerlandtrust.
org/hiking-schedule.

VOLUNTEER

TRAIL DAYS RETURN 
FOR VOLUNTEERS!
Our stewardship crew has 

missed our dedicated and 

hard-working volunteers 

over the last year, and we’re 

excited to bring back our 

twice-monthly volunteer trail 

days this year. Like our docent 

hikes, numbers will be limited 

per health guidelines, so sign 

up soon. It’s a great opportunity 

to give back to the places you 

love, caring for the trails as they 

continue to grow in popularity 

and use. Learn more about 
volunteer opportunities 
and sign up for a trail day 
at truckeedonnerlandtrust.
org/become-a-volunteer.
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Thank You to Our 2020 Donors
$1M and over
Estate of Timothy Burns  

Northern Sierra Partnership

Ralph Eschenbach and Carol Provan  

Estate of Jim Loughlin  

The Nature Conservancy

Wildlife Conservation Board

$100,000 to $500,000
Stephen Gunter — Trustee of The Herbert 

McLaughlin Children's Trust

Manitou Fund

Placer County

Rotary Club of Truckee

Small Business Administration

Spirit Burns Foundation

Tahoe Truckee Airport District

The Overall Family Foundation

The Trust for Public Land

$50,000 to $99,999
Alpenglow Sports

Heather and Marshall Koch  

Nancy Eccles and Homer M. Hayward Family 

Foundation

Grace and Steven Voorhis

		

$25,000 to $49,999
Connie and Jon Hartung  

Mac Heebner/TruSource Consulting Group

Sarah Pearsall and Michael Lippert  

Christney and William McGlashan  

J. Holley Taylor and Debra Duffer  

David and Ann Zimmerman  

Bill and Diane Zuendt    

$10,000 to $24,999
Anonymous (2)

Robert and Marcia Barnett  

Alicia and Andrew Barr  

Jeff and Laura Brown  

J Scott Case  

Patty and Geoff Chin  

Mitch and Tricia Clarin  

Emily and Lance Conn  

Ruth and Breeze Cross

Vivian and Bruce Euzent  

Julie Thornton and Craig Falk  

Pam Polite Fisco and Dennis Fisco  

Nick and Sue Hellman  

Joan and Russ Jones  

Jones Corda Construction

Chris Kohlhardt  

Caitlin and Ben Kortlang  

Lanie and Charlie Linker  

Mary ES Loomis  

Susan McClatchy  

Mellam Family Foundation

Peter Murphy and Elaine Yutan  

Netflix, Inc.

Stefanie Olivieri  

Pierre and Gerry Patkay  

Andre and Kristin Pech  

Elizabeth Schweinsberg and Lucas Pereira  

Blair Porteous  

Reissa Foundation 

Andy Rumer  

Michael and Carol Sabarese  

Daniel and Charlene Simmons  

Craig and Christina Stephen  

David Straus  

Tahoe Forest Health System

Tahoe Truckee Community Foundation

Bill and Mary Alice Thauvette  

Trucke River Winery

Truckee-Tahoe Lumber Co.

Patrick and Tonya Wallace  

Dan and Judy Wettstein  

Louise and Jim Wholey  

Ramsey "Buzz" Wiesenfeld

Kenneth and Megan Wright  

$5,000 to $9,999
Adobe

Jeanne and Larry Aufmuth  

Ned and Jimi Barnholt  

Mary Burchill and Mark Maxson  

Anne Chadwick  

Evelyn Cordner  

Dan and Monica Flynn  

Diane and David Gandara  

Bill and Sara Jo Goerke  

Isaac and Renee Goff  

Google

Rob and Clair Hamner  

Margaret Hand and John Hartog  

Fred and Barbara Ilfeld  

Rod and Jonnie Jacobs  

Lisa and Derek Kirkland  

Mike and Julia Laney  

Steve and Karen Leary  

David and Susie Levin  

Paco and Carol Lindsay  

Mark Linton and Susan Ellis  

Leslie and Mike Maulhardt  

Steve and Cynthia Mellema  

Paul and Antje Newhagen  

Cindy and Ron Olander  

REI

Charles Rosenblum and Titi Liu  

Sidney and John Scott  

Andrew Seier and Maggie Eshbaugh  

David Sick  

Ian Simmons  

Ann Reisenauer and Dick Simpson  

Snover  Family

Jean Snuggs  

Brita Tryggvi and Art Takaki  

Harry Tarbell III  

Vail Resorts Charitable Fund

Nanine Van Draanen  

Cole and Grace Wilbur  

Sue Woodward     	

		

$2,500 to $4,999
Apple

Michael Baikie  

Francoise Beaufays and Luca de Alfaro  

Joachim and Nancy Bechtle  

Sharon and John Brauman  

Tom and Louise Burns  

Cliff and Sue Busby  

Chevron Matching Employee Fund

CORE Construction

Shanna O'Hare and John Davis

Seth Dee and Kerstin Ulf  

Facebook

Kay Fenton  

Jay Ferguson and Judy Barmeier  

Geoff and Barbara Griffin  

Craig Hamilton  

GRATITUDE
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Anne Harper and Rick Ronald  

Stormy Snively and David Hensley  

Robert and Mary Hery  

Rachel Klein  

Jennifer Pearsall and Jordan Kobert  

John Kosich and Sherry Scott  

Douglas Lacey and Cindy Silvani-Lacey  

Tony and Jan Lashbrook  

Mary and Arnie Levine  

Judy Mayorga  

Phil and Carolyn McIntyre  

Michele and Brad Moore  

Chris Ottenweller and Barbara Lovero  

Paco's Bike and Ski

Hope Page  

Lois and David Parsons  

Donna Poggi and Jay Anderson  

Stephen and Zorinne Schwartz  

Gretchen and Thomas Selfridge  

Alison and Claus Shelling  

Mark and Mary Sliwkowski  

Squaw Valley Ski Holdings, LLC

Wendy Sumner  

Jill and Jack Svahn  

Buck Taylor III and RT Taylor  

The Maxfield Foundation

Russell and Pamela Tweet  

Steve Vallarino and Raini Sugg  

Frits and Letty Vanderlinden  

Jack and Judy Warner  

Ken and Lynn Weakley  

Bob and Christine Wendin  

William Wendin  

Louise and Dick Wiesner  

Dennis Zirbel     	

		

$1,000 to $2,499
Mark and Jaime Andrews  

Thomas and Corinna Ausfahl  

Peter and Victoria Bailey  

Jennifer Bailey and John Zeisler  

Gail Baker and David Giacomini  

Lorelle Banzett  

James and Susan Bartlett  

Denise and John Bates  

Damon and Stephanie Becker  

Bob Bell and Patty Lomanto  

John Berkley  

Big Blue Adventure LLC

Gale Rankin and V.J. Bonnard  

Bright Funds Foundation

Mary and Chip Brown  

John and Julie Buckley  

Olof and Elizabeth Carmel  

Carmen Carr  

Ernest Chan  

Douglas and Susan Chance  

Matt Chappell and Katie Linnett  

Rob and Shana Chrisman  

Dan Ciccarone and Kim Koester  

Mark Clifford  

James and Marie Colbert  

Susa Gates Cooper and Bill Cooper  

Tim and Laura Crandall  

Diane and Will Davis  

Susan Deakyne  

Robert and Morrene DeVinck  

Frederick and Amanda Dill  

Vanessa and Thomas Dillof  

Denis and Barbara Drew  

Mary DuBose  

Colin Duffie  

Jim Duffy and Kathleen Eagan  

East Bay Community Foundation

Shirley and Leonard Ely  

Dean and Daria Eppley  

Robert and Dianne Evans  

David Falconer  

Elizabeth and Charles Farnsworth  

Gerald and Linda Feeney  

Doug and Jane Ferguson  

Joe and Jackie Floyd  

Patty Coe and Barry Freifeld  

Brendan Fulmer  

Yoav and Robin Gal  

Eleanor Hewlett Gimon  

Michael and Molly Graham  

Valerie Green  

Charles and Gail Greene  

Susan Groshong and Bob Dillard  

Louis and Patrice Haggerty  

Lynn and Ken Hall  

Denisia Halligan  

Sam and Maryo Hammonds  

Courtney Damkroger and Roger Hansen  

Hilari Hardin  

David and Gale Harding  

Ed and Laura Heneveld  

Fran Haulman Herbst  

Hewlett Packard Enterprise

Bob and Carol Hicks  

Nancy and Mark Himelstein  

David and Lisa Homrig  

Wei Hong  

Nona Liang and Christopher Hunt  

Bob and Suzanne Jessell  

Diana Johns  

Gina Costa and Mark Jones  

David Kahn and Barbara Kramer-Kahn  

Cindy and Kirk Keene  

Andrew and Katherine Klonecke  

John Krogsrud  

Cheryl and Grady Kromer  

Thomas Kulczycki and Carolyn Magin  

Cheryl and Peter Kummli  

Kevin and Judith Kveton  

Jeff Lang and Cathy Sorisio  

Carlene Laughlin  

Chilton and Nancy Lee  

Suzanne Legallet  

Margaret Lewicki and Ernie Grossman  

Mike and Ann Linnett  

John Lombard  

Todd Lopez and Debi Lorraine  

Matt and Marina Maclean  

Bill and Norma Markley  

Dan Martin  

Randy and Jenny Martin  

Ed Matthews and Jody Lindell  

Daniel and Maya McBride  

Mary Beth McCormack  

Timothy and Holly McGowan  

MightyCause

John Minnes  

Robert Mithun and Kimi Fukotume  

Mary Montella and Jeff Newman  

Richard and Catherine Nicoll  

Jaz Zaitlin and Mark Nienberg  

Perry Norris and Seana Doherty  

Roger Odenberg and Cathleen McCafferty  

Paul and Pat O'Hara  

Ted and Sara Owens  

Stanley and Georgene Pasarell  

Andrew Pasternak and JoAnn Ellero  

Matthew and Erin Perry  

Molly Person  

Brad and Trish Piatt  

Lisa Querimit and Frank Galli  

Amy and James Ramsey  

Vilas Rao  

Aparna Reddy  

David Riggs  

Craig and Kathryn Ritchey  

Robison Engineering Company Inc.

Vicki and Gordon Rosenberg  

Mike P. Roudnev  

Allen and Cindy Ruby  

Sean and Claudine Ryan  

Diane Scanlon  

Bill and Ginny Schultz  

Art and Sue Scotland  

Karen Seaward  

Sefte Living

Adrienne and Arthur Shapiro  

Beverly Singer  
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Miranda Sissons and Nigel Snoad  

Paul and Chris Snowberg  

George Somero and Amy Anderson  

Jonathan and Nicole Sorger  

Square Up Inc

Aaron Stabel  

Dave Steindorf  

Gordon Steindorf and Carole Raisbeck  

Seana and Justin Stephens  

Gail and Rick Stephens  

Kasson and Luke Stone  

Tahoe Mountain Sports

James Teddy  

Gretchen and Garfield Thomas  

Jeremy Thomas  

Mr. Reid Towery  

Gavin and Susan Towey  

Truckee Overhead Door

Tom and Pauline Tusher  

Peter Van Der Naillen and Bridget Flanagan  

Richard Wall  

Wayne Crow  

Dan Wendin and Ellie Huggins  

Wendy Shray Designs

George Wertheim  

Angela White  

Chris and Susan Wilkens  

David and Karima Wilner  

Michael Witherspoon  

Doug and Terry Young    

$500 to $999
Anonymous (2)

Richard and Mary Abbey  

Chris and Sue Adams  

Bruce and Ann Ajari  

Osvaldo and Eddy Ancinas  

Richard Anderson and Carole Sesko  

Michael Angeley  

Janet and K Baumgartner  

Katie Benty  

Johathan Berk  

Barbara Bianchini  

Michael and Priscilla Bill  

Tom Blide  

Richard Booth  

Heidi Bosselman and Tom Logue  

Jack and Lynette Branagh  

Denise Bremer  

Elizabeth Bremner and Karen Crow  

William Brinckerhoff  

Jason Brooks  

Carl and Nanon Buchell  

Laurie and Charles Burden  

Coralie and Joe Burgess  

David and Judith Burke  

Gail Paulin and Jim Carlson  

Helen Pelster and Javier Castellar  

Louise and Frank Champion  

Donna Chipps  

Jim and Ann Christol  

Eric and Maria Clothier  

Susan Colombo  

Helen Conway  

Gretchen Corbin  

Lynn Cordner  

John and Barbara Crary  

Winston and Sarah Crawford  

Kevin Crosby and Katie Pruski  

David and Browne Cureton  

Doug Cutting and Anne Cottrell  

Michael Declerck  

Lesley Dellamonica and Bruce Penner  

Mitchell and Sydney Dion  

Donner Party Mountain Runners

Jeannette Duff  

John and Elizabeth Eaton  

Sally and Rodger Engebrethson  

Kathy Englar  

Megan Evans  

Chris Fichtel and Nancy Light  

Brian Foster  

Andrew Francis  

Diana and Michael Fredrich  

Bill and Jackie Gage  

Greg and Penny Gallo  

Naomi Gardner  

Isabelle Englund-Geiger and John Geiger  

David George and Amy Shaw  

Clara Gerdes and Ken Greenberg  

Maja Thaler and Scott Gillespie  

Georgia and Steve Giondomenica  

Andrea Glassberg  

Janice Golda  

Valerie Gordon  

Michael and Laurel Gothelf  

John and Elinor Gould  

David and Kathy Greenhalgh  

Michael and Gail Griesmer  

Charles and Marcia Cohn Growdon

Marsha and Ralph Guggenheim  

Sarah and Parke Hafner  

Don Hagerty  

Bradley Hamel  

Jeff and Carolyn Hamilton  

Judith and Robert Harms  

Karen Heald and Kathleen McElheney  

Jan and Hilary Hedman  

Dale and Jill Herrero  

Ryan Herring  

John Hetz and Noelle Allen Hetz  

James and Barbara Hodder  

Laura Holl  

Loren and Isobel Hostek  

Joseph Hovell  

Sarah and Sam Hoyle  

Charles and Martha Hutchings  

IBM

Intel

Matthew and Connie Ives  

Johnson & Johnson Employee Funds

Padget Kaiser  

John and Jennifer Kelly  

Scott Kessler  

Marion Keyworth  

Helen Bradley and Steven Kleiman  

Anna and Sven Klovstad  

Jason Kuntz  

Roy and Leah Lambertson  

Sue and Peter LaTourrette  

Richard Leijonflycht and Linda Zimmerer  

Robin and David Lewis  

Norman and Marion Livermore III  

Jane Marie Loomis  

Kerri and Mark Lubin  

Stephen and Carole Mahoney  

Jennifer Martin and Daryl Odnert  

Renee and John McAmis  

John and Kathy McCorduck  

Theresa and Andrew McCullough  

Harry and Christina McKinney  

Ron and Annika Medak  

Roger Miller  

Brenda and George Milum  

Scott and Suzanne Montgomery  

Jonathan Moss  

Jeff and Anne Moyer  

Michael Murphy  

Cameron and Marcia Murray  

NetApp

Lois and Frank Noonan  

Northstar Property Owners Association

Chris and Maureen Oakes  

Molly and David O'Dell  

Brian and Julie O'Melveny  

Breck and Susie Overall  

Beth Pascalli and Kevin Hirsh  

Henry Pastorelli and Carla Dorow  

Bruce Pauly  

Susan Peick  

Debra and Graeme Plant  

Jim and Marianne Porter  

Mike and Cathy Puckett  

Bill and Eve Quesnel  

Amy Reardon  
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Mary Simpson and James Reinke  

Resort at Squaw Creek

Susan Prince and Jim Ricker  

Roblox

Rose & Pinson Charitable Account

Doug Ross  

Paul and Rebecca Sassenrath  

Jeffrey Schloss and Emily Desfor  

Jeff Schoenhard  

Shell Oil Company Foundation

Pamela Sherwood  

Patrick Shinn  

Peter J. Amsden and Scott W. Showen

Linda Slattery  

Frank Smith and Dian Duryea  

Sonja Sorbo  

Kevin Starr  

Philip and Grace Starr  

David and Judie Stepner  

Shaun and Suzanne Sullivan  

Elizabeth Suzuki  

John and Heather Svahn  

Swinerton Builders

Sara Taillon  

Guy and Nicole Thomsen  

Sharon and John Tiner  

Colombe and Blake Tresan  

Don Triplat  

Peter Trummer and Karin McMahon  

Michael Ueltzen  

Teri and Mark Vershel  

Val and Erin Videgain  

David and Anne-Marie Walker  

Emil Wang and Patricia McCleary Wang  

Christopher Weiss  

Sally and Hogan White  

Mary Jess Wilson  

Jim and Rosemary Winterberger  

Ping and Jacqueline Wu  

Doug and Lynette Zezoff  

Suzanne Zimmerman  

Mark and Mary Lou Zoback      	

		

$250 to $499
Anonymous (1)

Charlie and Mary Almestad  

Jessica Amgwerd  

Thomas S. and Elizabeth Archer  

Lynden Beale  

Jan Benes and Vera Houdek-Benes  

Anne Biagini  

John Biebl  

Robert and Janet Bjekich  

Kathy Bobseine  

John Bollinger  

Jean Bordon  

Dick and Carol Bourne  

Rick and Hope Brandsma  

Leealyn and George Brandt  

Karen Brems  

Dick and Connie Brooding  

Dave and Terry Brown  

Elizabeth R. Brown  

Stuart and Suzanne Bryan  

Joan and Dale Bush  

Joseph and Tatyana Buxton  

Jerry Cahill and Kathleen King  

Kelley Carroll and Paige Derdowski  

Joel, Janice and Steven Chaffin  

Renee and Michael Child  

James Cleeves  

Press and Delores Clewe  

Dick Cochran  

Alan and Jan Coe  

Linda and John Compisi  

Leslie Cooley  

Jeff Coulter  

Jon and Jodie Crase  

Nancy D'Amico  

Joan Dedo  

Sarah Delacy  

Judy Dowdy  

Arlene and Mike Edminster  

Rachel Elste  

Judy and Terry Erhardt  

Tom Feiten  

Nancy and Roger Ferch  

Robert Flanagan and Sue Mendelsohn  

Ryan Fowler  

Frontstream

William Gardner and Judy Brown Gardner  

James Gay  

Carol and Ed Geiger  

Constantin and Maude Genigeorgis  

Michael and Virginia Genovese  

Jim and Jeannie Geselbracht  

Rolf Godon  

Mickey Gray and Nancy Latimer  

Laurie Gregory  

Sally and George Grigoriev  

John Grillo  

Christine Pieper and Dennis Grossman  

Sherrin Grout and Donn Marinovich  

Debbie and Jeffrey Gualco  

Jeffrey Hamrick  

Wendy and Alan Harris  

The Haskell Family

Denise and George Hastings  

Ralph H. Hendrix  

Per and Mary Joy Hilmo  

Kyle and Anne Hoffman  

Susan and Jeffrey Hoffmann  

Ann Lesch-Hollis and Robert Hollis  

Steve and Margie Honegger  

Walter and Joan Huber  

Douglas Ihde and Melissa Mills  

Leanna Jacuzzi and Brad Thomas  

Rudolfo and Mary Jacuzzi  

Ervin and Denise Jindrich  

Chris Kantarjiev  

Lisa Kapellas  

David Kean and Tanya Africa  

Kirk and Elana Keil  

Karen and David Keller  

Loren Kimura  

William and Diane Kirkham  

Denise Kowal  

Jill and Carsten Kristensen  

Susana Krulevitch  

Eric and Stacia Law  

Byron and Corinne Lee  

Christine Lodge  

Jennifer and Joshua Loftus  

David and Earline Lund  

Craig and Carol Lundin  

Ernest Malamud and Olivia Diaz  

Janet and Greg Mann  

Roxanne and Chris Maples  

Marina Marenco and Bill Smallfield  

Mary and Larry Marshall  

Philip and Dian Matthews  

Anna McGee  

Ian and Tracy McMahan  

Peter and Joan Melrose  

Edwin and Peggy Meyer  

Marlene Mirassou and Stephen Houlihan  

Nick and Darcy Mironov  

Kevin Mitchell  

Rick Mitchell  

Dylan Mitzel  

Peter and Katie Mondavi  

Michael and Elizabeth Mooney  

Steve Mott and Lee Ann Ragusa-Mott  

Julie Munger  

Rebecca Nystrom and Marijean Greene  

Christine and Edward O'Neill  

Richard and Dolores Orsi  

PayPal Giving Fund

Peak Landscape, Inc.

Pamela P. Lewis and Robert Perez  

PG&E Corporation Foundation 

James and Maureen Pope  

Glen Poulsen  

George and Dee Prince  

Michael and Marie Ranta  
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William Reller  

Tanya Reuvekamp  

Lynn Richardson  

Judy and Ben Roberts  

Page and Ferrell Sanders  

Wendy Saure  

Charlene and Bart Schachter  

Melissa and Steven Siig  

Judy Silar  

Naomi Silvergleid  

Michael and Cathleen Simmons  

Irina and James Scott Sinnott  

Roger Skinner  

Julia Smith and Bill Kirkpatrick  

Wayne and Nancy Snyder  

Mike Sokolsky and Sue Blockstein  

Denise Ellestad and Larry Solowsky  

Sandra and Jeremy Sommer  

Greg Speicher  

John Stubbs and Nan Carnal  

Maureen Sullivan  

Josh Susman  

Thomas and Stephanie Szymoniak  

Tahoe Mountain Bike Academy

Richard Taylor and Tracy Grubbs  

Richard and Marcy Terry  

The Dorsey & Whitney Foundation

Matthew and Heather Thomson  

Sheila Toner  

Marilynn and Bob Trounson  

Laurel Turner  

Joe and Katie Veni  

Hans Wain and Roxanne Duffield  

Brooke and Amanda Wells  

Peter Werbel and Knute Anscomb  

Jay and Jeanette Wertheim  

Bobbi and Jim Westphal  

Mark Whatley and Danuta Zaroda  

Suzanne and James White  

Maria Binder and Erik Whitehorn  

Kevin Wick  

Carol Wilson  

Mike and Lisa Wise  

Glenn and Leota Woods  

Russell and Rozlynn Worrall  

Jan and Louise Zabriskie  

Matthew and Lauri Zealear

	

$100 to $249
Anonymous (10)

Jessica Abrams  

Bonnie Acker and John Davis  

Loren and Evelyn Acton  

Susan and Al Adams  

Alisa and Luca Adriani  

Haley Busby Aguirre  

Amazon Smile

Scott and Sue Anderson  

Julie Anderson  

Denise and Tom Andrade  

Jim and Barbara Andras  

Claudia and Dennis Argyres  

Thomas Armstrong and Margret Geselbracht  

Paul and Alice Arthur  

Steve and Nancy Lee Ascher  

Steve Ashcraft  

Michelle Au  

Sherry Auerbach  

Auerbach Engineering

Howard and Anita Backer  

Diane Baerwald  

Doug and Janet Bailey  

Maureen Barnes  

Jeanine Barnes  

Joanne Barnes  

Ron Barraclough  

Christopher Barrett  

James and April Barry  

Joyce Bartlett  

Kurt and Karen Barton  

Niels K. Bauer  

Joan and Wayne Beahm  

George and Betsy Bechtel  

Belinda Beckett  

Heather Beckman  

Rosario and Richard Beebe  

Don and Lone Beeson  

Steven and Mindy Benton  

Mary Bernstein  

Frederick Bicknell and Elise Eichenberg  

Tom and Linda Biesheuvel  

Michael and Geraldine Bigelow  

Dana Miller-Blair and Gregory Blair  

Anne G. Blake  

Toni and Monika Bock  

Simon Bolger  

Bruce and Charlotte Bolinger  

Brian Bollinger  

Cathy Bonnar and Dennis Roseman  

Brock Boscovich  

Edward Bouwhuis  

Eric and Carolyn Bower  

Bob Bowles and Leslie Benson  

Thomas and Janice Boyce  

Diane K. Boyer  

Kami Boyer  

Juliet W. Bradley  

Maureen and Rick Bragdon  

Mara Bresnick and Dan Eaton  

Cindy and Michael Brody  

Marvin Brooks  

Steven and Patti Brown  

Casey and Stacy Brush  

Jerry Buchanan  

Bruce and Janet Buchanan  

Russell Burgess  

Amber Whitman Burke  

Molly Butler  

Neil Byres  

Allan Cadreau  

David Campbell  

Christine and Kevin Carroll  

Richard and Myrna Cartano  

Julie and Greg Cater  

Robert Cattolica  

Steve Catton and Maureen Sheehy  

Joan and Sandro Centofanti  

Edward Chapman  

Bonnie and Stephen Chase  

John and Margaret Chiarenza  

Grace Chou  

Susan Church and Robin McDonnell  

Denny and Clare Churchill  

Kevin and Mary Clark  

Richard Clark  

Lisa Cline and Jon Maienschein  

Sharon Coan  

Ron Cohen  

Joyce Colbath-Stewart  

Patricia Coleman  

Deborah and Frank Collin  

Brent and Dianne Collinson  

Virginia Coltrin  

Linda and Glenn Common  

Robert Cook  

Elizabeth Cooke  

David Corbin  

Rosemary and David Cortopassi  

Karen Ellis and Doug Coulter  

Bill and Evelyn Covington  

James Coyle  

Karrie Craig  

Kathy Craig and Russ Turnbull  

Carolyn Croft  

Edmund and Barbara Czerwinski  

Steve and Jade Dahl  

Katy and Ron Dalgleish  

Colleen Dalton  

Carla and Rafi Danziger  

Allen Davidson  

William Davidson  

Dave and Sandy Davini  

Ralph and Dinah Davisson  

Steve Day and Joanne Woods-Day  

Fred and Ginger De Gregory  
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Donna Deaton  

James Delehanty and Ann Penfield  

K Ann Dempsey  

Denzler Giving Fund  

Tom Derr  

Troy DesBiens  

Kenneth and Teresa Ann Detweiler  

Kevin and Jennifer Dewald  

Karen and Jim Dobberstein  

Sharon and Kevin Doerr  

Diana Dohrmann  

Laurie Dominguez  

Sandy and John Donatoni  

Marijo and Bruce Douglass  

Debbie Douglass  

Al and Lynne Dover  

Scott and Julie Drummond  

Emily Dubansky  

Theresa May Duggan  

Sherry Dumke

Craig and Christine Duncan  

Harrison Dunning  

Bill and Diane Durston  

Alan Dusatko  

Dyan and James Mart  

Margaret and Bill Eadington  

Ruth Ebens  

Tom and Deb Echenique  

Kathy and John Echols  

Alan and Dana Edelstein  

Christopher Edwards  

Cindy and Jack Ehnes  

Walter Eisele and Denyse Moore  

Orlo and Marilyn Elfes  

Jo and Larry Ellis  

Robert and Margaret Elo  

Jonathon Emis  

Emil and Margaret Erickson  

Nancy Estes  

Mary Eubanks  

Emily Evans  

Katherine Eyre  

Julie Faisst and Mark Schwartz  

Robin Reese and Bill Fakes  

Jenise and Brad Falk  

Todd Feeley  

Fernanda Franco-Ferrara and Paul Ferrara  

Sandra Finegan  

Christa Finn and Dean Schaecher  

Patsy and George Fish  

Jeffrey Fisher  

George Fitz  

Tim and Diana Fitzpatrick  

Howard and Barbara Fleming  

Bill and Martha Folk  

Leigh Fong  

Leonard and Jan Foreman  

Shavawn Forester  

Richard and Susan Fox  

Tim and Linda Fraguglia  

Mark and Nancy Franich  

Marianne and James Franks  

Carolyn Franks  

Martha Frantz  

Lincoln and Richard French  

Lisa Frost  

Erik Frye  

Gabbart & Woods Tahoe Ltd

Eric and Yolanda Gage  

Anne Gaillard  

Thomas Gallagher  

David Galson and Diane Kile  

Kathleen Gauthier  

Barbara and Mitchell Glazner  

Jennifer Glenesk  

Marc Goddard  

Keith Goebel  

Daniel Goeschl and Anne Dain-Goeschl  

Noah Goldberg  

Sandy and Peter Golze  

Georgene and Bob Goodstein  

Doris and Tom Gorin  

David and Jan Marie Graber  

Thomas and Mary Gray  

David and Deborah Gray  

Kathe Gresham  

Terry Griffith  

Robert and Betty Gudz  

Victoria and Donald Gustafson  

Benjamin Hahn  

Debra Hakansson  

Sandy and Bill Haley  

Diana Hall  

Judy and Bruce Halverson  

David Hannah  

Alice Hannam  

Anita Hansen  

Nancy and Milt Hardyck  

Richard and Cheryl Harper  

Chris Haskell  

Kirke and Nancy Hasson  

Karl and Billi Haug  

Karen Haws  

Gillian Hayward  

Peggy Headley  

Marcy Helm and Mark Smallen  

John and Barbara Hendricks  

Jim and Jeannie Hentz  

Fern and Gary Herrmann  

William and Alexandra Hersh  

Susan Hida  

Marlene Hillard  

Susan and Derek Hine  

Hilary Hobbs  

Carolyn and Kenneth Hodges  

Janice Hoffmann  

Jeffrey Holl and Joan McDermott  

Ray and Kathy Holstead  

John and Rachel Horsch  

Susan and Andy Howard  

Greyson Howard and Lynn Baumgartner  

Andrew Howard  

Joseph Howard  

Jake and Lauren Hudson  

David Huggins and Sonya Retzlaff-Huggins  

Erin Hughes  

Geoffrey Thomas Hughes  

Ralph Hunt and Barbara Christy  

Kerri and Andrew Hunter  

Ron Hunter and Kaitlin Backlund  

Therese Iknoian and Michael Hodgson  

Jerry and Nancy Ives  

Stacy and Keith Jackson  

Sandy and Geoff James  

Alfred and Bonnie Janssen  

Robert Jenkins  

Jennifer Jennings and Michael Bledsoe  

Ellen and Gilbert Jensen  

John and Meghan Swanson Charitable Gift Fund  

Roberta and David Johnson  

Pat Gibbons-Johnson and William Johnson  

Stacey Johnson  

Alan Johnson  

Anthony and Elisabeth Anne Jones  

Hilary and Susan Jones  

R. David and Karen Jones  

Linda Joplin  

Norm and Karen Justesen  

Jeannie and Jim Kaiser  

Debra and Michael Kalan  

Casey and Jim Kaneko  

Richard A. Kannisto  

Micki Kelly and Mike Josselyn  

Jeanne Kirschner  

Christy Klim  

Mark Knippen  

Walter Knoepfel  

Andree and Keith Knudsen  

George and Kate Korsh  

Katie Kosich  

Rebecca Koster  

Norman Krause and Diane M. Price  

Allyson and James Kreimer  

Tim and Debra Kustic  

Lisa Lacampagne  
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John Laettner and Joan Anderton  

Amy Lange and Donald Welsh  

Bryan and Hilde Largay  

Heather and Terry Larkin  

Gaylan and Lynne Larson  

Amy Larson  

Karen and John Latorra  

Andrea Laue  

Dorothy Lee  

Evan and Maureen Lee  

Linda Lee  

Mindi Leffler  

Levi Leipheimer  

Wendy Seppi Light  

David Ligon  

Laura Lindgren and Allan Crawford  

Nancy and Bob Link  

Tom and Laurel Lippert  

Debbie and Steve Long  

Sue and Don Lowder  

Lori and Ross Lowis  

Dana Lucia  

David Ludvigson and Julie Knight  

Hilda and Nelson Luke  

Amy and Rob Lynch  

Jane and Robert Maccione  

Frances Macomber  

Jack Macy  

Macy's Inc.

Janet and John Makin  

Renee Malaki  

Don and Pat Malberg  

Les Manning and Peggy Peterson  

Robert Maples  

Dorothy Markiewicz  

Bob Marshak and Judy Kelly  

Steve Martelli  

Beverly and Leslie Martin  

Richard and Sharmisa Martin  

Terry Martin  

Ron Mastalski  

Mastercard

Grant Mastick  

Maurer-Schotzko Endowment Fund

Brooke McCaffrey  

Kim McCleneghan and Donna Douke  

Bruce McCormack  

Diane Young McCormack  

Aaron J and Aubrey Mccready  

Douglas McCreary and Dolores Houston  

Tim McDermott  

Colleen McGill  

Doug and Ricki McGlashan  

Maya McInerney  

Don and Lynn McKechnie  

James McKee  

Julie and Dave McKown  

Lynn McLellan  

Jim McNamara and Nancy Ann Nelson  

Maxine and Horst Mehner  

Peter and Laura Meier  

Clara and Robert Miller  

Terry and Kevin Miller  

Steve Miller

Natalie Miller  

Scott Miller  

Judith Minium  

Teresa Monagle and Michael Kelly  

Michael Monroe and Susan Bloom  

Mark Moore  

Robert J Moore  

Adrian and Elizabeth Mopas  

Hank and GiGi Morgan  

Carol and Don Morris  

Linda and Peter Morris  

Robert Morton  

Sonja Harris and Nute Mullings  

Sheila Mullins  

John and Susan Munsey  

Rick and Nancy Murphy  

Martha Murphy  

Thomas Murphy  

Michael Murray  

Rafael Neiman  

Robin Nenninger and Robert Nugent  

Mariflor Ness  

Alfred Newman  

Scot Nicol  

Dudley and Philippa Nigg  

William Noble  

Kimberly Nolan  

Kristen Clements-Nolle and Jack Nolle  

Susan Norman  

Rose and John Northrop  

Carl and Thea Norum  

Sylvia Nunez  

Lauren O'Brien  

Carole and Vincent O'Hare  

Curtis Oldenburg and Joan Florsheim  

Kay and Monte Osborn  

Elinor and Thomas Osborne  

Dennis Pagones  

Jake and Torrey Palmer  

Diane Malven Pang  

Michael Paparian  

Chris and Kay Parker  

James and Marcia Parker  

Diane and Mark Parnes  

Captain David and Sarah Pate  

Paul and Larissa Hail  

Earl and Cathy Pearson  

Tom Pearson  

Michael J. Pease  

Natalie and Eric Pecoraro  

Tina Peek  

Ernest and Barbara Pelletreau  

Frances Pepoon  

Gregory Perkins  

Mark and Karen Perlroth  

Cameron Peter  

Vanhanh Pham  

Michael and Susan Phelan  

Patricia Osborn and Daniel Phelps  

Megan and Tom Pillsbury  

Michael and Rosalind Plishner  

Lorrie Poch  

Glenn Polochko  

Mark Poppoff  

Jenelle Potvin  

Jean-Charles Poussin  

David Powers  

C. Scott Powers and Bridgett Low  

Karole Morgan-Prager and Ken Prager  

Dave and Caroline Pratt  

Bruce and Trudy Presser  

Michele Prestowitz  

Kitty and Lee Price  

Joe Radoslovich  

Hariharan Ramadoss and Deepthi Buduru  

Sheila and Ron Raumer  

Pamela Raynak and Harold Dawson  

Steve and Carol Rebscher  

Robert and Leslie Reilly  

Rondi and Stephen Rembert  

Joan Renne  

Jeff and Mylene Reuvekamp  

Dana Nadeau and Joel Richnak  

Eric and Elaine Ring  

Bob and Cheryl Riopel  

Jed Ritchey  

Debra Roberts  

Janet Robinson and Rob McCray  

David Robinson and Sharon Newhall  

Gerald and Antoinette Rockwell  

Jerry and Mary Jane Rockwell  

Katherine and Neil Rodriguez  

Richard and Judith Rohlf  

Butch and Bette Rohrback  

Blair Romer  

Robert and Patricia Ronald  

Jenifer and Brian Root  

Aileene and Robert Roth  

Mary Rouleau  

David Rowney and Wilhelmina White  

James and Sandra Rowney  
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Peggy and Martin Rubenstein  

Nancy and Ken Rudin  

Barbara Russell  

Linda and Brook Russon  

Mike and Laura Ryan  

Deb Ryan  

Jane Ryan  

David and Christine Ryan  

Bob Ryder  

Jennifer and Steve Ryder  

Rob Rynski  

Kalju Saks  

Michael and Beth Salamon  

Peter and Susan Salamon  

Susan Knadle-Salocks and Charles Salocks  

Thomas and Jill Sampson  

Gail and John Sande  

Pat and Gail Sanguinetti  

Benito Santos and Emily Weissman  

Gregory and Susan Schaffer  

Alan Schenck  

Margaret and John Schmidt  

William Schmohl  

Catherine Schnurrenberger  

Pamela Kitchens-Schock and Charlie Schock  

Brian Schusterman and Camille Jensen  

Pamela Schwarz  

Chuck and Pam Scimeca  

Walter and Lynn Scott  

Tamsen Scott  

Dana and Keith Seabury  

Michelle Seeberger  

Lydia and Jim Seely  

Robert and Jean Segale  

Nancy and Joseph Segreto  

Meg Seifert  

Brian and Sue Service  

Kim and Gabe Shacter  

Nancy Shaeffer  

William Whitney and Clasina Shane  

Lorraine and Rick Shea  

Sandi and Bob Sherwood  

Barry Shilman  

Katharine Shiomoto  

Tina and Edgar Shippey  

Tyler Shopshire and Dominique DiCristo  

Matthew Siegel and Claire Whaley  

Sierra Pacific Coffee Company

Jerry and Donna Silverberg  

William Simmons  

Allan Slocum  

Larry and Barbara Smilie  

Christopher and Edie Smith  

Christine Smith  

Michael Smith and Patricia McPeak  

Joseph Smith  

David K. Smith  

Lawrence C. Smith  

Jeannie and Paul Smith  

Len and Dolores Smith  

Winifred Clegg Smith  

Richard and Jane Snarr  

Russell Snyder and Jennifer Lavail  

Marian and Abe Sofaer  

Ben, Heather and Margaret Solomon  

Michael Sowalsky  

Becky Sox  

Robert Spagat and Toni Raif-Spagat  

Thomas Specht  

Mike and Carol Spiering  

Michael Spiess  

Bob and Susan Stabler  

Gregory Stach  

Patricia Stark  

Tanya Steinhofer  

Bill and Jody Sterling  

Laura Stern  

Terry and Zoe Sternberg  

Bruce and Carolyn Stewart  

Barbara Stillman  

Carla and Tom Stokes  

Frank Stonebarger  

Marie Strassburger  

Eben Stromquist  

Karen and Donald Sudnikoff  

Leslie Suen  

Catherine Sullivan  

Ralph and Brenda Suter  

Sharon Sutich  

Tahoe Truckee Sierra Disposal Co.

Patrick and Mary Taylor  

Terri Tewell  

Steve Thompson and Linda MacKenzie  

Stephan Thomsen and Kim Hansen  

Maryon Tilley  

Nancy Timothy  

Frank and Monika Tobin  

Eszter Tompos  

William Travers  

Jean and Fred Tuemmler  

Martin Turon  

Bill and Christina Tweedie  

Tim and Judy Tweedie  

Douglas and Maris Uchikura  

Upham-Lindley Family Fund

Glenn and Jean Urban  

Nick, Kit and Steve Urbani  

Paul Vais  

Lauren Van Loon  

Melani Van Petten  

Jonathan and Sarah Veitch  

Alan and Joanne Vidinsky  

Libby Vincent  

William Voegele  

Alan D. Wade  

Judith and Erik Walberg  

Garrett Walker  

Roald and Carole Waraas  

Bob and Deanna Wargowski  

Patricia and Robert Warren  
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As outdoor lovers, parents, owners of a bike and ski shop, and 

involved members of the community, Russell and Keri Hamby 

have many reasons for supporting the Truckee Donner Lake Trust. 

They are ambassadors, donors, advisors and advocates for the Land 

Trust — and have been for many years.

Keri and Russell call Truckee home for 

the same reasons many do — skiing and 

other outdoor adventures, along with the 

community: their friends, neighbors and 

customers. 

“I’ve always had a strong connection to 

Truckee — I love to ski, love to mountain bike 

— I’ve been coming up here since the mid-90s 

to ride with the old Tahoe crew and fell in love 

with the lifestyle,” Russell said. 

So, when Russell decided to retire from professional cycling, 

Truckee was the next logical step.

“What clinched it was the community — I remember going to 

a town council meeting to advocate for Measure R (bike trails) in 

2007 and the amount of passion … I’d never 

experienced that,” Keri said.

Russell, Keri and John Svahn (the Land 

Trust’s co-executive director), worked 

together at Pacos, the bike and ski shop now 

owned by the Hambys. When John began at 

the Land Trust, the three often talked about 

the Land Trust’s work and the importance of 

conservation.

“I learned about why we had these 

connectivity issues — the fragmented 

THE PEOPLE OF THE LAND TRUST: 

Keri Starr Hamby & Russell Hamby

PROFILE

The most fun part for me 
is getting to talk to all the 
customers that walk in the 
door, tell them about the 
protected lands and trails 
they can go explore. 

~ Russell Hamby
Co-owner of Pacos Ski & Bike

Keri Starr Hamby (left) and Russell Hamby (right) with their daughter Natelie on adventures in the Truckee-Tahoe area.
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Truckee Donner Land Trust’s work would not be possible without your generosity — whether through donations, volunteering, 

or advocating for our mission. The Land Trust offers numerous ways to give to fit your needs, and gifts of stock has been a 

valuable tool for many of our supporters.

If the stock market has been good to you, there are significant tax advantages to giving appreciated stock that you have held 

for more than a year. You’ll get a tax deduction on the fair market value of the securities and avoid the capital gains tax on the 

appreciated stock. (Which you can buy back to reset the cost basis!)

Supporting Conservation  
with a Gift of Stock

WAYS TO GIVE

YOU SAVE ON TAXES
By donating stock rather than 

selling it, you avoid paying capital 

gains tax, which can be as high as 

20% for long-term holdings, such 

as stocks held more than one year.

GIFTS OF STOCK CAN BE 
DEDUCTED

For those of you itemizing, gifts 

of stock can be deducted at the 

stock’s fair market value on the day 

you donate it.

KEEP YOUR PORTFOLIO
If the stock is at a higher value, 

donating and buying back new shares 

resets your cost basis at the current, 

higher price, thus decreasing future 

capital gains difference as the stock 

grows in value.

If that sounds complicated — we have it broken down into a few simple steps at  

truckeedonnerlandtrust.org/stock-gift-donation.
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landscape from the Sierra Checkerboard,” Russell said. “It’s a big 

part of the reason I support the Land Trust, to get the land back and 

build something for the community.”

Over time, the Hambys became more involved with the Land 

Trust, learning more about its mission and ways to get involved.

“The most fun part for me is getting to talk to all the customers 

that walk in the door, tell them about the protected 

lands and trails they can go explore,” Russell said. 

But Russell and Keri’s interest in the Land Trust 

goes beyond recreation, both as residents and as 

parents.

“We’re at a critical time with the environment 

and preserving and not just maintaining, but 

restoring it too,” Keri said. “People should support 

the Land Trust because they get it done — it’s 

an effective use of money toward conservation 

and it’s nice to know those funds are going to be 

used well — we have full confidence.” 

The Hamby’s shop and their combined 

passion for conservation have been a fantastic 

avenue for exposing the Land Trust’s mission and work to a wide 

variety of visitors and residents alike.

“Russell, Keri and Natalie are three of my favorite people,” John 

said. “In addition to being great friends, I appreciate their support 

and their passion for making our community a better place.”

Through their shop (formerly owned by Land Trust Board 

Member Paco Lindsay), the Hambys have 

helped drive awareness and donations. Last 

year they made a Truckee Donner Land Trust 

water bottle, with a portion of the proceeds 

going toward the Land Trust’s work.

“Frog Lake, Webber Lake, Royal Gorge 

— who else is going to do these things that 

make our community better?” Russell said 

of the Land Trust.

The Hambys created Truckee Donner Land Trust 
water bottles in 2020 to help support conservation 
in the northern Sierra.
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TRUCKEE DONNER LAND TRUST'S

2020-21 Fiscal Year Finances

MONEY WELL SPENT

Martis Camp 
Conservation

Easement
$3,214,000

Trimont Northstar 
Conservation Easement

Donation
$732,000

Carpenter Valley 
Acquisition Phase 2

$4,350,000

Webber Campgound 
Vault Toilets
$176,000

Donner Lake Rim 
Trail Extension
$85,000

Carpenter Valley 
Improvements
$56,000

Red Mountain, Sagehen, 
Crabtree Canyon

Acquisition
$5,200,000

Carpenter Valley 
Acquisition Phase 1

$2,396,000

New North Webber 
Campground
$247,000

New West Webber 
Campground
$57,000

Land Restoration 
Cold Stream
$85,000

Elizabethtown Trail
$34,000

Webber Lake
Water System Phase 1

$136,000

Coldstream Valley
Acquisition
$330,000

Frog Lake Huts
& Improvements
$2,165,000

Carpenter Valley 
Improvements
$39,000

Frog Lake
Acquisition
$5,707,000

Webber Lake
Campground Improvemnts

$196,000

2021 Escrow
Deposits for

Truckee Springs
$595,000

Black Wall Trail
$24,000

April
2016

September
2017

September
2018

September
2018

October
2018

November
2018

December
2019

April
2016

April
2017

November
2017

September
2018

September
2018

November
2018

November
2018

March
2020

June
2021 2020–21 2020–21

2020–21 2020–21

OVER $25.8 MILLION IN LAND / CONSERVATION EASEMENT AQUISITIONS & IMPROVEMENTS

SOURCES OF FUNDS:
$21,057,000 

TOTAL REVENUE

USE OF FUNDS:
$13,456,300 

TOTAL EXPENSES & CAPITAL COSTS

15%

30%

6%

Unrestricted
Bequests & Donations

$6,219,100

Stewardship
Donations
$1,289,700

Other Income, Investments
& Transfer Fees
$3,236,100

Land Donations
$10,312,600

49%

4%

3%

93%

Program
Services,

Acquisitions 
& Land

Improvement 
$12,528,100

General & 
Administration

$579,800

Fundraising
$348,400

26   2021
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Truckee Donner Land Trust has only been able to protect 40,000 acres of open space, 

maintain 45 miles of trail, care for those lands and so much more because of your support. 

In an effort to make the most out of your generous gifts and interest in supporting 

conservation in the northern Sierra, the Land Trust has added a range of tools for planned 

giving from IRA charitable rollovers to estate planning, from charitable remainder trusts to  

gifts of real estate — all designed to have the greatest tax benefits for you. 

We’re here to help you navigate these and other tools for planned giving — visit  

tdltlegacy.org or contact our Chief Financial Officer, Ward W. Fansler, CPA to learn  

more at (530) 582-4711 or ward@tdlandtrust.org.

Making an Impact
PLANNED GIVING WITH THE LAND TRUST

PLANNED GIVING

27  2020

Planned giving helps ensure future generations will continue to enjoy lands protected by the Truckee Donner Land Trust. Photo by Mike Schwartz

SCAN THE QR CODE ABOVE 
WITH YOUR CAMERA 

PHONE FOR A FREE ESTATE 
PLANNING GUIDE.
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IN MEMORIAM

Judy Mayorga
You seldom cross paths with someone as generous, kind and humble as Judy Mayorga. 

A longtime Land Trust Board member and volunteer, educator and artist, Judy passed 

away last January. In our early years the Board was filled with (let’s just say) men with strong 

opinions. Judy was the measured and trusted voice of reason. Barbecues at her house 

celebrating week-long work crews on the Donner Lake Rim Trail are telling of her giving 

spirit and stalwart dedication to the Land Trust and the DLRT. With her husband Guillermo 

(Bill), who preceded Judy in death, she could be found nearly every week end in the hills, 

Pulaski in hand, or skiing and hiking.

Jim Hoelter
Jim Hoelter was an exceptional successful businessman and entrepreneur, but you’d 

never have guessed it. In an era of grandstanding CEOs, Jim was the quintessential 

servant-leader. He passed away in September of 2020. A graduate of Harvard School of 

Business, Jim grew Textainer to become one of the largest container leasing companies in 

the world.  A long-time resident of Serene Lakes, Jim brought his acumen for getting things 

done to the Truckee Doner Land Trust and played an instrumental role in “Saving Donner 

Summit” with the Land Trust’s acquisition of Royal Gorge in 2012. Summer visitors to Royal 

Gorge will most often start their adventures at the eponymous Hoelter-Hall Trailhead — 

when you hit the trail we hope you'll think of his contributions.

The Truckee Donner Land Trust often talks about our work in “bucks and acres,” but it’s the 
people that make it happen, from donors and volunteers to board and staff. This year, the Land 
Trust lost two giants — both having served as board members, been supporters over multiple 
decades, and been true drivers of our successes.

The Milky Way over Webber Lake. Photo by Phil Mosby
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Summertime is go-time for the Truckee Donner Land Trust’s trail 

crew, and a low snowpack over the last winter gave them a jump 

start on clearing trails, as well as on-the-ground scouting for new 

trails.

Staff are finishing planning and securing permits the southern 

half of the Donner Lake Rim Trail — the Land Trust’s marquee trail 

project — that will eventually add 12 to 15 miles of new trail south of 

Donner Lake. When complete, the new section of trail will run east-

west along Schallenberger Ridge with incredible views of Donner 

Lake, Coldstream Canyon and the Sierra Crest.

“The trail will have views most folks haven’t been able to access 

before, dropping into beautiful forests and around huge glacial 

erratic boulders,” said Kevin Starr, stewardship coordinator for the 

Land Trust.

At Frog Lake, work began last summer to improve the old Red 

Dot Trail from the Warren Lake Trail east of Castle Peak down to 

Frog Lake. From there, the Land Trust is in the planning phase for 

the trail to continue over Red Mountain before dropping down 

to Lower Carpenter Valley. Eventually, the Land Trust wants to 

continue the trail north to Independence Lake.

“The trail is going to take you right over the peak of Red Mountain 

with 360-degree views of the Sierra Crest, Lower Carpenter 

Valley, Euer Valley and as far as Mount Rose,” Starr said.

At Waddle Ranch Preserve in the Martis Valley, the Land Trust is 

working with Truckee Trails Foundation and Truckee Tahoe Airport 

to plan some potential additions to our trail network, creating new 

connections in this beautiful preserve. The new trails will create 

alternatives to steep fire roads and double tracks, connecting 

existing singletrack trails.

While these projects are all in the planning phase, we 

have 45 miles of trail ready for you to explore. Head to 

truckeedonnerlandtrust.com/explore to find a new trail to 

enjoy.

TRAIL NEWS

Looking down from Red Mountain while scouting a new trail alignment between Frog Lake and Lower Carpenter Valley.

Donner Lake Rim Trail,  
Frog Lake and Waddle Ranch

TRAIL 
PROJECTS
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Protect and Enjoy:  
All About Stewardship

While new acquisitions and new 

trails tend to grab the most 

the headlines — the end of a 

campaign for a new piece of property is 

often just the beginning for the Land Trust’s 

work.

Stewardship can generally be divided into 

three categories: restoration, recreation 

and forestry. Well before the Land Trust 

enters into negotiations for a piece of open 

space, staff is already assessing its natural 

resource values, its potential for sustainable 

recreation and what work may need to 

be done to ensure the land is healthy 

and available for the public to enjoy for 

generations to come.

This work has only become more pressing 

in recent years and into the foreseeable 

future, as stewardship is how the Land Trust 

responds to a changing climate, the growing 

threat of catastrophic wildfire, and the 

increasing popularity of outdoor recreation 

in our region.

“It started with staff and board standing 

around a table, looking at a map, and setting 

a property priority list decades ago,” said 

Kevin Starr, stewardship coordinator for 

the Land Trust. “We look at each possible 

project from a natural resources standpoint 

and a recreation standpoint.”

Some properties have higher natural 

resource values that drive the Land Trust’s 

interests — like Lower Carpenter Valley — 

while others are more important in creating 

recreational opportunities — like Truckee 

Springs.

“Our staff starts by creating stewardship 

goals for each property,” said John Svahn, 

co-executive director for the Land Trust. 

“Then we often work with a variety of 

partners to leverage expertise and funding 

to decide what’s best for this particular 

piece of land.”

Staff then begin exploring the property 

to assess what it may need for forest health, 

watershed health, or the best recreation 

opportunities compatible with the natural 

environment.

On restoration projects, usually involving 

stream and meadows the Land Trust may 

work with government agencies like the 

US Forest Service, or nonprofits like The 

Nature Conservancy or the Truckee River 

Watershed Council. For example, the Land 

Trust has partnered with the Watershed 

Council on stream and meadow restoration 

at Lacey Meadow and Perazzo Meadow, 

where watercourses have been restored to 

a more natural state creating more habitat 

and a steadier release of water into the 

STEWARDSHIP

Stewardship staff work to clear Land Trust trails each spring.
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Truckee River watershed.

Even in the middle 

of town, the Land Trust 

looks for opportunities 

for restoration, such as at 

Winter Creek off of Old 

Brockway Road, as part 

of a partnership to restore 

wetlands that had been 

disconnected from the 

Truckee River, resulting in 

healthier wet meadows with 

more wildlife.

Forestry can be both an 

immediate need and an 

ongoing project. Working 

with registered foresters, 

the health 

of the forest 

on each 

property is 

evaluated, 

and a plan 

created to 

bring it into 

a healthy 

balance that 

offers better 

habitat and 

wildfire 

resiliency. 

Extra 

attention is paid to forests bordering 

residential communities. 

The Land Trust takes great pride in its 

commitment to sustainable recreation. It 

takes painstaking and serious planning to 

create world-class recreation opportunities 

that won’t trample or impact the plants, 

animals and water courses.

“A core tenet of the Land Trust is we 

believe a key to conservation is a public 

that is invested in conservation all the way 

to their core, where they can get out on the 

land and understand first-hand how special 

these places are,” Svahn said.

Plans vary property to property, Svahn 

said. “What we found was Royal Gorge 

could handle greater and more varied 

recreation, while at lower Carpenter we 

needed to do more to protect the fens, rare 

species and wetlands of Lower Carpenter 

Valley with specific trail alignments and 

boardwalks.”

Trail decisions are driven by the Land 

Trust’s 10-Year Trail Plan, and that map 

helps the Land Trust make acquisition 

decisions as well as ideas for new trail 

destinations and connections. 

Ongoing stewardship boils down to 

taking care of our protected open spaces 

year after year — whether it’s cleaning up 

trails impacted by winter storms or growing 

numbers of users, or performing annual 

monitoring that allows the Land Trust 

to track changes on our lands driven by 

climate change, fire and recreational use 

over the span of years and decades.

The Land Trust’s stewardship also 

depends on you — our supporters. Whether 

you participate in a volunteer trail day or 

you follow the principles of Leave No Trace 

when you hit the trail, it’s an undertaking 

that takes all of us. To learn more about 

the Land Trust’s stewardship work, go to 

truckeedonnerlandtrust.org.

Stewardship 
can generally be 
divided into three 
categories:

1

2

3 FORESTRY

RECREATION

RESTORATION

(left) Volunteers help 
maintain the Elizabethtown 
Meadow Trail. 

(below) Truckee Trails 
Foundation crew worked 
with the Land Trust to 
build boardwalk in Lower 
Carpenter Valley to help 
protect the sensitive habitat 
of the valley.



Future generations learning to love the lands of the northern Sierra at Webber Lake. Photo by Helen Pelster
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